The changes to the approach to Priory Station are really very good. There is one blot and that is the state of the Air Raid Warden's Post, the Society having supported its listing. The Post is not, in itself, a thing of beauty but important in understanding our history. The Society have approached Nigel Collor, the KCC representative and offered to pay £100 and provide the services of our volunteers towards making the most of the Post. To this end, we suggest an information panel

along with clearing the rubbish. Nigel is taking the matter up with KCC.

Finally, Roger Marples is taking up the cause of the footpath around the northern side of the Castle. It should be easy to walk to and from Langdon Cliffs to the Castle - indeed to walk around the Castle. The problem stretch is from Bleriot's memorial to Langdon Cliffs, at one point the path crosses the A2, not quite a user-friendly route.

\* \* \* \* \*

## Letter to the Editor



Dear Mr Lee

I have in my possession a number of photographs taken in the late 1920s of the Mannering family who at that time lived in Abbots Cliff House and owned Crabble Mill in Dover. I inherited these from my Mother (maiden name Mildred Wigg) who was employed as a companion to the daughter of the family, Jean. I understand she had elder brothers John and Guy. These photographs arc of little or no meaning or value to myself.

Please, via the Society's Newsletter would you ask if any reader has knowledge of, or contact with, any members or descendants of this, at one time well known, Dover family. If they have and they care to connect me, I will then forward them the photographs.

I trust you do not mind this request, but I know from personal researches how items such as these are often disposed of when they would be valued in other hands.

Yours sincerely

David Hinds